
President & CEO, Big Brother Big Sister of
NWO.  In October, Dr. Whitfield provided
some thoughts pertaining to our work within
multicultural awareness and competency. 
 We were honored to welcome Dr. Whitfield.

DR. MARVIN WHITFIELD
JOE WOOD

Scholars & Advocates
Visit the CQ community

Dr. Murnen, Professor, Bowling Green State
University visited in September to pitch two
different projects he is heavily involved in
presently.  He currently works with the
Holocaust Teacher Network (HGEN) and the
Northwest Ohio Immigrants Rights Project. 

DR. TIMOTHY MURNEN

Board of Directors, Equality Toledo.  A Toledo-
based nonprofit dedicated to eliminating
discrimination in our region on the basis of sexual
orientation, gender identity and gender
expression, through education, activism and other
anti-defamation efforts.  Joe visited in October.

PRIORITIES SET FOR '22-'23
NEW

During the course of the past
several months the CQ
commUNITY has been busy
collaborating to devise goals aimed
at better serving our families and
connecting us with the community. 
Work groups are currently
organized to focus on
socioeconomics, race, religion, the
LGBTQIA+ community as well as
immigrant, migrant families and
our students who are English
Language Learners.  

Updates regarding goals and
progress made in relation to them
will be forthcoming.

A team of 10 parents were selected during the '21-'22 school year to participate in the CQ
commUNITY's new "Collaborative".  These individuals have been assembled to provide unique and
fresh insights to influence the direction of the district's diversity, equity, and inclusion initiatives.  The
team has met twice and will be formally introduced to the CQ commUNITY in January.

The New "CQ Collaborative"
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